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The deadline for inclusion in the September 2021 edition of the 
Holy Cross newsletter, Quest, is Thursday, August 12. 
 

Articles can be emailed to the Church Administrator at: 
admin@holycrosslutheranchurch.net. 

 
The deadline for inclusion in the Weekly Update is noon on 
Tuesday. 
 

Thank you, 
Teresa Easterly  

Church Administrator 
 

Holy Cross Lutheran Church 
1090 Sterling Road 
Herndon, VA 20170 

703-437-1883 
 

Find us online! 
www.holycrosslutheranchurch.net 

 www.facebook.com/HCLCHerndon 

 @HolyCrossELCA  

HolyCrossELCA 
 Holy Cross Lutheran Church, Herndon VA 

 
 

 

mailto:admin@holycrosslutheranchurch.net
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STAFF NEWS 
 

 
 

Dear Friends in Jesus, 
 
The past two months have been an exciting time as we have re-
gathered for in-person worship. Thanks to all those who have 
worked to make that transition as easy as possible. From the Altar 
Guild returning to assist with the preparation for worship, to Sam 
and Bob who have worked on improving and moving our technical 
equipment to more of a permanent location (Sam, in particular has 
spent many, many hours at the church doing the installation of new 
wiring and other upgrades), to the others that find volunteers and 
serve to help make worship possible. It has felt like we were 
entering a period of normalcy once again. 
 
The news regarding the recent rise in cases of the Delta Variant of 
the COVID 19 Virus, however, is now putting yet another 
uncertainty into our plans just as we begin to prepare to resume 
our typical programmatic schedule. It would be tempting to say that 
everything will be fine as we move forward, but it’s important to 
maintain policies that protect as much of our congregation as 
possible. And so, like so much of the past year or so, we will need to 
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await what comes next and be attentive to how we faithfully and 
safely respond.  
 
All this is beyond frustrating, to be certain, and none of us have 
experience or training in facing a pandemic that wants to creep 
back into our lives. What we can do is be as patient as we can, 
forgiving with one another as we have been forgiven, flexible as we 
are able, and trusting as grace gives us the ability in the guidance of 
the Holy Spirit and good reason. 
 
We are a resilient people. The past months have shown that we are 
strong, capable, and generous. Whatever the next few months bring 
to us, we will, with Christ as our center, journey forth on paths yet 
untrodden, knowing that we are not alone and that our hope 
remains in the love that God has given to us all in Jesus. 
 
In Service with You, 
 
Pastor Martin 
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A NOTE FROM THE DIRECTOR 
OF  

MUSIC AND LITURGY 

 
 
We need you in the Choir!!! Due to the transient nature of the 
Metro DC area, we have lost a number of choir members since I 
have been here. It is time to once again, fill the choir seats!!! 
 
As the summer ends and the school year begins so do choir 
rehearsals. It is my goal to fill every seat in the choir area this year! 
In order to do that – We Need You in the Choir!!!   
 
We gather every Thursday from 7:00 – 8:00 PM (starting in 
September) and we sing at the 8:30 AM service on first/third 
Sundays and at the 11:00 AM service on second/fourth Sundays.   
 
A lot of people think they can’t sing or aren’t good enough for the 
choir. If you can sing a hymn, you can join the choir! There are 
confident voices throughout the choir to sit next to and help you 
get acclimated. 
 
So, you may be thinking, “What exactly is the role of the choir in 
worship?” or, “Why is the choir so important that you need me to 
be a part of it?” The following passage is taken from the ELCA’s 
statement on the role of choirs in worship: 
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“Obviously, the choir has a variety of responsibilities. Their primary 
role is to support and enhance the congregation in song. As such, 
the choir becomes an important leader in worship, guiding the 
gathered assembly in prayer and praise through song. 
 
Do our choirs need to be filled with professional singers? Absolutely 
not! Any choir can sing well, provided the music is appropriate to 
their skill level and they are well-trained and rehearsed. Music that 
is simple and well taught provides choirs with a means to get 
beyond the mechanics and give heartfelt expression to the text. 
This music, in turn, can provide the whole assembly with a means 
truly to encounter God in its worship. 
 
The choir may be called upon to act as teacher, to help the 
assembly learn new hymnody and musical settings of the liturgy; if 
the congregation is to learn new music quickly and accurately, the 
people must have enthusiastic and competent leadership. Above 
all, the well-rehearsed choir will breathe life into the text as it sings 
with clear understanding and insight into the words and their 
meaning. The texts can shape the faith of those who worship.” 
 
If you have any questions about the choir, please do not hesitate to 
pull me aside on a Sunday morning or give me a call at the office. 
You can always talk to any of the current choir members.  They 
would love to have you as much as I would!   
 
Please prayerfully consider this opportunity to express your faith 
and offer your talents to HCLC. 
 
In short - We Need You in the Choir!!! 

 
Soli Deo Gloria, 
Jeremy Shoop, Director of Music and Liturgy 
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COUNCIL 
 

 
 

Holy Cross Family –  
 
There is a temptation for those of us who’ve spent the majority of 
their adult lives in the business world to view things from that 
perspective. For example, when one is evaluating the credit 
worthiness of a company, a determination as to whether or not it is 
a “going concern” (i.e., will it be able to meet its financial 
obligations for the foreseeable future?) is of paramount 
importance. When we refinanced the Church’s mortgage, the 
lender was persuaded that we would continue to be a good credit 
risk based on our record of financial responsibility as well as current 
giving; little did we know that we would be tested with a pandemic 
within a year!  I’m happy to report that the PPP Loan/grant, your 
faithful giving, and some distasteful austerity measures saw us 
through the worst of the storm, and it appears that we are poised 
to develop a budget for next year that is more in line with what 
we’ve come to expect. Thank YOU for your faithfulness!  
 
When it comes to churches, there is another dimension of being a 
“going concern.” Is the church’s demographic profile consistent 
with long term viability? We are facing challenges in this area. The 
cost of living in our area is such that people who were in their peak 
earning (and giving) years often retire and move away. Our church 
assessment efforts a few years back identified the need to attract 
and retain new members, and that is more important than ever if 
we are to be a viable church. Sure, long term financial viability is a 
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concern, but, frankly, that is irrelevant if we are not spiritually 
viable and alive! Too many have seen the way many who call 
themselves “Christian” do the opposite of following Jesus and, 
consequently, want no part of it. We have the opportunity to 
counter the messages of hate and bigotry with the actual “Good 
News!” It is so impressive to see the active involvement of our 
church in the community. I also believe that a truly welcoming and 
inclusive church which celebrates the diversity of ALL of God’s 
children in living the Gospel cannot help but grow both spiritually 
and in numbers, and I’m glad we’re on that path. Actions are a far 
more persuasive witness to the love of Christ than any haranguing 
sermon shouted from a street corner! It is so refreshing and 
fulfilling to see and live with the ‘love in action” being manifested 
by our members; thanks be to God! 
 
May the Holy Spirit continue to use and guide us as we attempt to 
follow Jesus. 
 
Sam Carter 
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Looking for a rewarding opportunity to volunteer your time and 
talents? We will have several vacancies this fall for Council 
positions. Please prayerfully consider whether you can give of 
yourself for this important work. 
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OUTREACH 
 

 
 
Hello Holy Cross!    
 
I am new to the position of representing Holy Cross on the LINK 
board and will be providing updates to you on the activities where 
Holy Cross members can provide support to people in need of food 
in the Herndon-Sterling-Ashburn areas served by LINK. Did you 
know - although Holy Cross was a founding member of LINK, we had 
to be reinstated in May to the organization as we did not have a 
board member. I plan to keep you all informed of LINK’s needs and 
ask your support not only through donations but also through 
volunteering. I will keep you informed of these volunteering 
opportunities and ask that you sign up! I am learning more about 
the needs and will use the Thursday e-Blast and Sunday Weekly 
Update to share this information.  
 
The two volunteer positions below are needed each week to 
continue the basic mission of providing food to families in need. 
Please consider volunteering for one of these. If you are only 
available on specific days or weeks, let me know and I will seek out 
an opportunity that fits your schedule!  
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Here are current needs:   
 
Packing Volunteers - pack food for outgoing home deliveries, both 
the afternoon/evening deliveries, and the morning of the 
deliveries. Time needed - two hours per packing session.   

 

LINK Delivery Volunteers - deliver food to families in the Herndon, 
Sterling, and Ashburn area Tuesdays – Saturdays throughout the 
year. Time needed - 30 minutes to 1 1/2 hours.  

 
Interested in these opportunities and others? Contact Joy Heuer, 
HCLC Representative to LINK, at jheuer01@gmail.com for more 
information. Thank you all for your prayers and support.   
 
--Joy Heuer 
  

  

mailto:jheuer01@gmail.com
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Coming Soon – Community Conversations! 
 
When the Call Committee 
interviewed Pastor Martin in 
2019, he shared his experience 
with a program he developed at 
Joy Lutheran Church. The 
program involved inviting people 
into the church to talk about 
community issues.  
 
Holy Cross is building on that 
program to launch “Community 
Conversations – Understanding 
Our Neighbors”.  The purpose of 
the Community Conversations 
program is to develop a deeper 

understanding of our neighbors, with a focus on those who are 
frequently marginalized or misunderstood. We aspire to learn more 
about their journey, to openly discuss how they are marginalized or 
misunderstood, and work toward relationships that transcend our 
differences and celebrate God’s love for us all. 
 

Holy Cross will host our first event on Tuesday, September 28th at 
7pm. Our first Community Conversation will be with our Muslim 
neighbors. The presentation will be followed by a question-and-
answer period, then refreshments in the Fellowship Hall. The event 
will also be streamed for those who prefer to watch from home.  
 

Potential future conversations will include: Understanding our 
Neighbors of Color; Understanding our Latinx Neighbors; 
Understanding our LGBTQ Neighbors; Understanding our Homeless & 
Hungry Neighbors; Understanding our Neighbors with Disabilities; 
Understanding our Neighbors with Mental Health or Addiction 
Challenges, and Understanding our Asian Neighbors. 
 
Please mark your calendars for what promises to be a great event!  
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Herndon Middle School Supplies – Grades 7 & 8 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
HCLC’S Outreach Ministry is collecting school supplies for Herndon Middle 
School. HMS will provide supplies to students who are unable to purchase 
supplies during the open house on August 19th, 3-5 pm. Students who can’t 
make it to the open house, can pick up supplies on the first day of school, 
August 23rd in the main office. 
 
Some of the supplies needed are:  
 

 Headphones/earbuds with microphone (must be compatible with 
FCPS device) 

 Binder with dividers 
 Loose leaf paper 
 Color pencils 
 Composition books 
 Spiral notebooks 
 Folders 
 Pencils  
 Pens 
 Highlighters 
 Erasers 
 Pencil sharpeners 
 Rulers  

 
If you would like to donate supplies, please bring your items to the church. 
They will be delivered to HMS. Thank you in advance for being a blessing to 
our neighborhood children.  
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Holy Cross’ Quilting Group is Back! 

 
HCLC's quilting group will meet Saturday, August 21 from 11:00 am 
to 2:00 pm. Our partner, Lutheran World Relief (LWR) Mission 
Quilts, will distribute the quilts to hospitals, orphanages, schools, 
and homes for the elderly. We invite you to join us. All are 
welcome to attend.  
 
Bring your sewing machine if you have one. If not, no worries --
sewing skills are not required. There are tasks for everyone on any 
level. The quilts will be a blessing to everyone that receives one.  
 
Join us in classroom #202 Saturdays, 11:00 am – 2:00 pm:  
 

 August 21st 
 September 18th 
 October 16th  
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Thank You from Safespot 
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YOUTH 
 

College Care Packages 
 

 
 

Back to school is just around the corner. HCLC’s Youth Ministry 
would like to put care packages together for our college students. If 
you have a student that’s heading to college, please send their 
name and address to the office email, 
Admin@HolyCrossLutheranChurch.net, by Monday, August 16th. We 
also need helpers to assemble the packages. More information to 
come. 
 

  

mailto:Admin@HolyCrossLutheranChurch.net
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STEWARDSHIP 
 

WAYS TO GIVE  
 

We must keep the Church alive. If we aspire to keep Holy Cross 
Lutheran Church a thriving, serving community of God’s people, we 
will each need to make a determined effort to ensure that our 
offerings can sustain us through this time. Your generosity makes all 
things possible. 
 

 
 

1. Bring your offering with you to worship service or 
communion on the 1st and 3rd Sundays.  

 
2. Go to our website, www.holycrosslutheranchurch.net,  

Click “Donate” and fill out the safe and secure donation 
form. 
 

3. Download the Give+ app from the Apple App Store or the 
Google Play Store, Search for Holy Cross Lutheran Church. (It 
will appear near the bottom of the list) and follow the 
prompts as desired. 
 

Together, we will ride out this storm. We are not afraid. We trust in 
God’s grace and take peace and comfort in God’s promise: 
 

“Be strong and courageous. Do not be afraid or terrified 
because of them, for the LORD your God goes with you; 

who will never leave you or forsake you.” 
Deuteronomy 31:6 

  

http://www.holycrosslutheranchurch.net/
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SYNOD AND CHURCH-WIDE NEWS 
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